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California Coastal Commission, North Coast District
 
I wish to express my support for the approval of Accessory Dwelling Units for LCP Amendment No.
LCP-1-MEN-020-0021-1.
 
There is a crying need for affordable housing on the North Coast.  This has been worsened by a
concurrent trend of anyone with extra housing that is of better quality to rent it out as an AirB&B. 
As a result, many of the locals who live here and serve the community can no longer find a place to
live, and even if they do, can no longer afford rents.  We are losing teachers, health care
professionals, firefighters, repair-persons, and anyone else who makes the community livable! 
Young people move away as soon as they are able in order to find a place where the living wage
matches the rent. 
 
The supply of housing must simply increase in order to meet demand.  I would also add that ADU’s
should be specified to serve locals and not tourists.
 
As an anecdotal example, my grown daughter is a speech therapist.  She lives in Chico with her 2
children, but we both would be glad for them to move back here, closer to me.  She was offered a
job at Fort Bragg School District, but when she checked on rentals, she found that the amount she
would have to pay in rent would take most of her paycheck.  So she opted not to move here.  The
Coast is hemorrhaging professionals who, even at decent salaries, cannot afford to compete with
tourists who will pay higher prices for a weekend stay.
 
In addition, I see no reason to stipulate that second units cannot have 220 outlets for a full kitchen. 
Please consider this a holdover from Victorian times, when servants had lesser quarters.  As long as
electricity is properly permitted and installed, everyone should be entitled to a full kitchen in their
living quarters.
 
Especially during this pandemic, people are choosing to move back into multi-generational housing
or form “pods” of friends to live with, to fight the isolation of lockdowns.  This makes ADU’s even
more necessary, as many people sharing one kitchen and tight quarters makes conditions even more
difficult.  Not everyone has the same diet, cooking, and cleaning habits, and second living spaces
with full kitchens would help alleviate tensions.
 
Please approve ADU’s here on the Coast.  Fort Bragg has already started this as a city, and this
should be expanded to the entire area.
 
Your sincerely,
 
Ms. Lily “Tigerlily” Jones
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